Maysville Board of Aldermen
July 8, 2024

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, July 8, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. in
open session pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021.

Mayor Ronnie Pear] called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with the following board members
present: Peggy Harwood, Larry Zieber, Clint Sollars and Amy Justus.

Also present were: Jennifer Justus, Michele Allwood, Chris Heslinga, Mark Murphy and Pat Fisher
Johnson.

Mayor Pearl opened the meeting with the pledge and Alderman Zieber said the prayer.

Alderman Sollars made a motion to approve the consent agenda, minutes of the June 24,
2024 meeting and the following checks: Water ck# 6640-6655, Wastewater ck# 3354-3334,
Street ck# 4289-4297, General ckit 21768-21781, SW ck# 1612 and Payrolf ck# 10439-10459.
Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Motion carried.

There was discussion between council, Chris and Mark about the City sharing the cost to put
concrete on the Hope & Victory Streets where the busses drive from the lobby entry door to
the high school steps. Our Board took no action at this time due to pending meetings with MO-
Dot and waiting for their report detailing the drainage issues. Board of Alderman will attend
the school board meeting in August to discuss the projects.

Jennifer reported she is sending out numerous letters to residents about mowing and weed
eating,

Michele stated the crew has been working on a list of items from this morning's staff meeting.
They are needing to change locks on everything so there is one key instead of multiple keys on
the ring.

Michele stated they were planning to drain the 2" mixing basin on Thursday and back wash the
filter soon.

There was discussion about the summer help and making sure they are willing to work the 20
hours a week, or replacing with someone that does want to work 20 hours.

Board asked if the weeds around the square and down the bricks on Sloan Street can be sprayed.



Michele reported that the GIS mapping has been completed and she will get the information
onto the computer once the new computer is delivered to the water plant.

The board then opened bids for gutters on the street shed. Alderman Sollars made a motion to
award the bid to Hackett Contracting LLC for $1200. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion
carried.

Alderman Zieber made a motion to accept the financial statement to be published for January 1
to June 30, 2024. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried.

Alderman Zieber made a motion to sign the mutual aid agreement with MPUA. Seconded by
Alderman Sollars, Motion carried.

The board will put the 50-cent tax levy for the next four years back on the April 2025 ballot for
street improvements. Clerk will get the necessary paperwork ready.

Alderman Sollars stated he and William went to Milan to look at a road grader that was on Purple
Wave. Alderman Sollars stated it was a 1990 where ours is a 1975. After discussion, Aldermen
Justus made a motion for City Clerk to set up an account so she can watch the bidding that
ends on Tuesday the 16" so she can bid on it up to $18,000. Seconded by Alderman Sollars.
Motion carried.

Alderman Harwood made a motion to go into closed session. Seconded by Alderman Sollars.
Motion carried.

Alderman Justus made a motion go back into open session. Seconded by Alderman Sollars.
Motion carried.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:57 pm.

The next meeting will be July 22, 2024 at 6:00 pm.
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